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My Response to the Main Issues Report

Development Bid Reference - B0944 - Inchgarth Road

| believe that the land at Inchgarth Road should be included in the Local Development Plan for the following reasons: -

As a commuter for the last 10 years using the roads that link the North Deeside Road and Garthdee (Pitfodels Station rd and Westerton Road) | can advise that
they are no longer fit for purpose. The increased traffic using these routes has increased immensely and now is cause for concern for both road users (including
cyclists) and | would imagine the local community. Access to the Deeside way is hazardous for users with the entry points positioned at dangerous parts of the
road.

This new development will provide the much needed improvements and remove traffic from the existing routes. It will also open up the opportunity for a new bus
route to connect the west of the city with the south and in particular the large retail units at Garthdee.
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